
October 23rd, 2023

Wolfpack and Families,

I have a few information updates for you.

1) Rotary Youth Exchanges
a) We are happy to announce the Grimsby Rotary Club and the Lincoln Rotary Club

are coming together to sponsor one Long Term and one Short Term exchange

student. We would like to extend an invitation to the students of West Niagara to

apply to Rotary Youth Long Term Exchange and Short Term Exchange programs.

The deadline to apply is quickly approaching! Applications must be submitted

before November 3rd.

b) If interested, more information is available on Rotary International Website

under Youth Programs or by following the link below.

https://rye7090.org/

Any additional questions may be directed to Lincoln Rotary President, Joanne

Serkeyn, via email at one2inspire@outlook.com.

2) Games Club
a) Mrs. Whitehead is looking for donation of board games to bolster the selection of

board games to our new club running afterschool on Tuesdays.

Games should be in really good condition.

Exploding Kittens and any additional expansion games
Sushi go
Uno

https://rye7090.org/


Munchkin
Wordle
Ticket to ride
Codenames (duets, disney, etc)
Cribbage boards
Crokinole boards
Backgammon
Classic games such as operation, jenga, life, ( no monopoly or connect 4)
Trivia - not trivial pursuit.
Sports
Disney
Pop culture

3) Jr. Football at GFESS - Wednesday October 25th at 3pm
a) Any students looking to attend the football playoff game on Wednesday in Fort

Erie at GFESS need to pick up a wrist band in the main office on Wednesday
b) An announcement will be made after 1st period on Wednesday to remind

students
c) There is no entry to the game for students without a wrist band
d) Parents and non-WNSS student family members do not need a wrist band to

watch the game

4) WNSS Trivia Night - Oct. 27th, 7:00pm, WNSS Library
a) Come join us for an evening of fun at the first ever West Niagara Trivia Night on

Friday October 27! Tickets will be $10 per person or $50 for a table of 6. Snacks
and a soft drink are included. The event will take place in the Learning
Commons, on the second floor of West Niagara Secondary School, starting at 7
p.m. Students and community members are welcome! All funds raised will go to
the West Niagara Student Council

b) Tickets can be purchased on SchoolCash online
c) If you do not have access to SchoolCash, please email Pamela.Chun@dsbn.org

to reserve a seat or table

Have a great evening.

Mat Miller

Principal, WNSS

mailto:Pamela.Chun@dsbn.org

